
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

VMRF(DU) Salem and Woldia University, Ethiopia 

 

  A Memorandum of Understanding was signed between the Woldia University, Ethiopia and 

Vinayaka Mission’s Research Foundation (Deemed to be University), Salem on 11.04.2025  

 A Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) was signed with the President of Woldia 

University,  Ethiopia on 11th April 2025. 

 Focus: Enhancing research initiatives and training programs for the faculties of Woldia 

University, Ethiopia. 

 Impact: The visit reinforced the commitment to collaboration and opened pathways for future 

academic exchanges, including opportunities for advanced research and capacity building. The 

presentations and discussions served as a cornerstone for building stronger academic ties between 

the institutions. After thorough discussions with Woldia University representatives the following 

request has been put forth:   

 Joint collaborations between two universities in Journal Publications, Funding Projects, 

Patents and sharing the best practices.  

 Full time Ph.D for faculty members of Woldia University, Ethiopia in VMRF(DU) 

 

Dr.Fetaw, Director of International Relations,  
Dr.Prince Thomas, Associate Professor, School 
of Computing along with Prof. Dr. A. Nagappan, 
Registrar, VMRF(DU) 

Dr.Abebe Girma, President of Woldia 
University, Dr.Prince Thomas, Associate 
Professor, School of Computing & Mr.Andebeth, 
Dean, School of Computing. 

 


